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The context of the pandemic has dominated the year, but not prevented Helping Hands 
from functioning every day throughout
the year.

We had to stop : volunteers working from the office
                           socialising on the premises
                           collecting food from Westfield

We had to start : receiving and distributing food in a safe way, which was achieved with 
the help of supermarkets and many friends with transport linking with people who were 
anxious or isolated, by phone. In extreme need, we met people face to face in an outdoor
setting. Mental, as well as physical, well being has been a constant concern. Volunteers 
engaging in shopping, and doorstep deliveries, for neighbours who could not go out 
safely

We continued : volunteering in a safe way, to help with outdoor tasks and , when 
restrictions relaxed, indoor tasks as well.

Within the Helping Hands family we suffered various bereavements, both Covid and non-
Covid related. It has been a year of
much grief and loss.




